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12 June 2017 

 

 

Excellency, 

 

You will recall that, on 1 December 2016, former Secretary-General Ban 

Ki-moon briefed the General Assembly on the United Nations' New Approach to 

Cholera in Haiti. Following that briefing, the General Assembly adopted 

resolution A/RES/71/161, in which it requested the Secretary-General to submit a 

further report on the topic for consideration at its resumed seventy-first session.  

 

The Secretary-General has now issued the report mandated by the General 

Assembly on New Approach to Cholera in Haiti (A/71/895) outlining the 

progress made towards the two-track approach mentioned in the first report.  

 

I have been requested by the Deputy-Secretary-General to convene an 

informal briefing of the General Assembly on the latest report. The briefing will 

take place on Wednesday, 14 June from 3:00 p.m. – 5:00 p.m. in the Trusteeship 

Council Chamber. Please note there will be no formal list of speakers.  

 

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Peter Thomson 

 

 

 

 

 

To all Permanent Representatives 

  and Permanent Observers to the United Nations 

New York 


